
RTC-I6-1 

COMMENTS RESPONSES 

 

Response to Comment I6-1 
The County acknowledges the comment and opposition to the Project. This 
comment does not raise specific issues regarding the environmental analysis or 
adequacy of the EIR. The comment will be included as part of the 
administrative record and made available to the decision makers prior to a final 
decision on the Proposed Project. 

Response to Comment I6-2 
While this comment does not raise specific issues regarding the content of the 
EIR, the EIR expressly discusses both significant impacts and mitigation 
measures related to transportation and traffic. Please see the discussion detailed 
in the Traffic Impact Analysis (Appendix D) and Subchapter 2.2, 
Transportation and Traffic, of the EIR. Additionally, the project’s Fire 
Protection Plan, Appendix L of the EIR, includes multiple mitigation measures 
intended to increase safety within the project area, including widening of 
Country Club Drive to provide three travel lanes.  

Please also see the Global Responses to Fire Hazards Impact Analysis and 
Adequacy of Emergency Evacuation and Access. 

Response to Comment I6-3 
The comment raises concerns regarding Harmony Grove Village (HGV), rather 
than the Proposed Project. This comment does not raise specific issues 
regarding the content of the EIR. The comment will be included as part of the 
administrative record and made available to the decision makers prior to a final 
decision on the Proposed Project. 

Response to Comment I6-4 
The County acknowledges the opposition to the Project. This comment does 
not raise specific issues regarding substantive environmental analysis within 
the EIR. The comment will be included as part of the administrative record and 
made available to the decision makers prior to a final decision on the Proposed 
Project. 
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